
Ms. Vanessa Madrid
Holland & Knight LLP
701 Brickell Avenue 3300
Miami, FL 33131

Re: Harborgenix LLC request for a rezoning from Industrial to Industrial/Commercial (10450 NW 
33rd Street)

Dear Ms. Madrid:

In response to your letter dated February 22, 2024, the Department of Solid Waste 
Management (DSWM) can provide you with the following information as it pertains to waste 
disposal concurrency:

The DSWM does not measure waste disposal capacity utilization on a case-by-case basis. 
Instead, the adequacy of County disposal capacity is evaluated system-wide, based on 
historical contracted and anticipated non-contracted waste flows. Accordingly, we are not able 
to make specific capacity commitments to facilities, developments, or areas.  

Enclosed, please find the FY 2023-24 concurrency determination, issued on 
September 28, 2023, which is filed with the Regulatory and Economic Resources Department 
on an annual basis. The determination shows sufficient system-wide waste disposal capacity to 

-year level-of-service standard. 

Should you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Stacey McDuffie-
Brewster, Division Chief, Business Development and Contract Management, at 305-514-6040.

Sincerely,

Olga Espinosa-Anderson, Interim Director
Department of Solid Waste Management

Enclosure

Department of Solid Waste Management 
2525 NW 62nd Street

Miami, FL 33147
T 305-514-6609
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